
 
 
 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE 
MARQUETTE UNIVERSITY POLICE DEPARTMENT 

ADVISORY BOARD   
 

November 29, 2022 
 

A meeting of the Marquette University Police Department (MUPD) Advisory Board was called to order on 
Tuesday, November 29, 2022, at 2:00 p.m. at the MUPD, and via Microsoft Teams. Due and timely notice 
of the meeting, an agenda and draft minutes from the previous meeting were provided by email to each 
member of the Board in advance of the meeting. Notice of the meeting was also posted on the MUPD 
Advisory Board website. The meeting was open to the public and information about the meeting was 
available to anyone who requested it. 
 
Roll Call. Board members attending the meeting were Michael O’Hear, Chair of the Board and Professor, 
Marquette University Law School; Dr. Meghan Stroshine, Vice Chair of the Board and Associate Professor 
in Social & Cultural Sciences, Klingler College of Arts and Sciences; Christopher Bartolone, Assistant 
Director for Facilities Services; Amyah Brooks, Marquette University Student Government (MUSG) 
representative; and Lindsey St. Arnold Bell, Associate Director for the Near West Side Partners. Non-Board 
Members attending the meeting included Edith Hudson, MUPD Chief; Ruth Peterson, MUPD Captain; Carrie 
Peters, MUPD Data Analytics Specialist; James Hensley, MUPD Lieutenant; Joe Irwin, MUPD Lieutenant; 
Kevin Conway, Associate Director of University Communication; and Jeff Kipfmueller, Deputy General 
Counsel (as legal counsel to the Board). 
 
Consideration of Minutes of the September 20, 2022 Meeting. A minor correction was suggested, and the 
Board members unanimously adopted the revision.   
 
Updates on Departmental Activities, Initiatives and Crime Statistics. 
 
1. MUPD Survey: Chief Hudson reported that a survey had been recently completed within MUPD and that 

efforts will be made to address concerns raised in the survey. Action items include improving internal 
communications, providing more feedback opportunities for the team, and improving interna



 
 
 



 
 
 

will share more details with the Board. MUPD is planning for a soft launch in March/April, 
with formal implementation this summer.   

b. Naloxone vending machines have been proposed by MUSG for the AMU and in each 
residence hall.  There is a nonprofit which provides them free of charge. MUPD will follow 
up.  

c. Chief Hudson reported that, as part of the t ttparChie low 


